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Pizza robberies investigation ongoing
On the evenings of October 26, 2017 and
November 1, 2017 four males ordered pizza from
an unregistered phone to be delivered to the back
door of two different apartment buildings around
Bodmin Road and Truscott Drive. Upon both
deliveries four males in hoodies robbed the drivers.

The delivery drivers were from different pizza
establishments.

There have been no further incidents since
November 1, 2017 in the Park Royal area. The same
four males—with the same objective to rob the
delivery driver—perpetrated both robberies at the
two different apartment buildings.

This investigation by the Peel Regional Police is still
ongoing and they are still looking for anonymous
tips from local residents through Crime Stoppers at
1-800-222-TIPS. According to Peel Regional Police,
unless you are a pizza delivery driver, the general
public is not at risk.

Garden tour include Park Royal

The 13th Annual Spring Garden Tour for the
Canadian Cancer Society includes two gardens in
Park Royal in their tour of eleven gardens in
Clarkson. Music students from Mentor College will
be performing at select gardens during the day.

The self guided tour goes from 10 am to 4 pm on
Sunday, May 27, 2018. All tickets and plants sold
will be donated to the Canadian Cancer Society. Buy
advanced tickets in April for $20 at Herridge's Fruit
Market or at www.ccsgardentour.com.

PRCA AGM moved to fall

The Park Royal Community Association will be
hosting our 2018 Annual General Meeting in late
September or early October this year. Usually it is
held in the spring however due to many events
being organized by the PRCA this spring the Annual
General Meeting is being moved to the fall. We will
inform all residents and members of our meeting
date in our next newsletter.
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Community Crime Meeting

About 35 residents from various communities
within Clarkson attended a community crime
meeting on January 23, 2018 at Clarkson Secondary
School. Residents had an opportunity to interact
with Peel Police, Councillor Karen Ras, Safe City
Mississauga, Peel Crime Stoppers and the City of
Mississauga Property department.

Constable Amy Boudreau started her presentation
with a statistic that there were 2211 break-ins in
Mississauga, Brampton and Caledon in 2016. She
continued that only a small amount of burglaries
occur at night and instead most occur between

9 am and 11 am in the morning and in the
mid-afternoon.

Break-ins occur 54% of the time through the front
door with 12% occurring through windows. The first
places they head is to the bedroom for valuables
and living room for electronics. Homes with blocked
sight lines to the front door and windows, over
grown landscaping, high bushes and private fences
are ideal targets for burglars.

“Always report something,” recommends Constable
Boudreau, “if you see something suspicious, it
probably is.”

You can report suspicious incidents to Peel Regional
Police or anonymously through Crime Stoppers at
1-800-222-TIPS.

What are Mississauga voters thinking?
Mi2018.ca is a Mississauga-centric, voter
engagement initiative created by Mississauga
resident Tejas Aivalli. It is a very unique way to help
raise awareness and engagement to hopefully
alleviate low voter turnout during elections.

The aim of the website is to survey voters in
Mississauga about their knowledge of issues as well
as their preferences and concerns, and then
present them on the website. At the moment,
there is an awareness survey on the website -
www.mi2018.ca/survey. The intent is to conduct

5 more surveys, roughly evenly split between
provincial and municipal issues.
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Earth Day Park Royal Clean up

April 21, 2018 (9 am to 11 am) starting at Park
Royal Plaza sign along Truscott Drive. Pitch in and
keep our community beautiful and clean! Supplies
will be provided.

Unlimited Waste Collection
May 22, 2018 at your home. Unlimited garbage,
organics and yard waste collection.

Provincial All-candidates Meeting
May 29, 2018 (7 pm to 9 pm) at Clarkson
Secondary School, 2524 Bromsgrove Road.
Provincial election all-candidates meeting for the
local Mississauga-Lakeshore riding.

If you have news or an event that would interest the residents of Park Royal and Benedet Woods

let us know at newsletter@parkroyalca.org.

Canadian Cancer Society Spring
Garden Tour

May 27, 2018 (10 am to 4 pm) enjoy a self-guided
tour of 11 Clarkson gardens. Tickets are $20 with
proceeds going towards the Canadian Cancer
Society. www.ccsgardentour.com

Park Royal Community-wide Yard Sale
June 16, 2018 (8 am to 1 pm) at Park Royal Bible
Church, 2400 Truscott Drive and throughout the
community. Email yardsale@parkroyalca.org to
include your location in our visitor guide.

Tables are available for $15 (members) or $20
(non-members). Call Tamara at (905) 822-3786.

Richard Barrett sa,
Barrister & Solicitor
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What will your income
in retirement be?

www.papyrusplan.com/prca

1-844-606-PLAN

ﬂggﬁgﬁ & l“ﬁ 1315 Canford Crescent
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d Tel: (905) 822-7333
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= Call for your appointment today!
Karen Switzer, gyt

Piano and Guitar Lessons

Anderson Music School

« andersonmusicschool@gmail.com g 416-509-8747
www.andersonmusicschool.com

Your health is our concern / \éf \ | I

Truscott Pharmacy Home Health Care

Quick & Efficient Service Mobility Equipment
Reduced Prescription Costs Compression Therapy
Flu Shots Bathroom Safety

Open 7 days a Week & Holidays | Rentals & Deliveries A

Fa
Complimentary medication compliance packaging Neena Popat
. Pharmacy Manager

2425 Truscott Dr., Mississauga, ON L5J 2B4 * Tel: 905.822.1615

(Park Royal Plaza)

All advertisers live in Park Royal. Their sponsorship makes this
newsletter possible. Please support them.

The Park Royal Community Association (PRCA) strives to
foster a sense of belonging, pride and commitment to the
people, businesses, and institutions within its community.

This free newsletter will be published four times a year and
distributed to all members of the community.

Special thanks to Karen Ras, Trevor Isaac, David Field,
Dorothy Syer, Dan Duncan, Chris Ganowski, Richard Barrett,
Karen Switzer, Jacqueline and Mark Anderson, Neena Popat,
Nicole Sartor, Derek Chaves and Nigel Boubert for making
this edition of the newsletter possible.

Contact us at:
President: Trevor Isaac .,\"00 e @ 0"4‘
Email: prcaboard@parkroyalca.org a.’

Web: www.parkroyalca.org r a
Like us on Facebook : P R c A 03

Follow @parkroyalca on Twitter



Park Royal Community-wide Yard Sale

Park Royal Community Association organizing community-wide event for June 16, 2018

PARK ROYAL

Jum 16 2018

Parg Royal, Miggissauga, Ontario

The Park Royal Community Association has one
ambition with our annual yard sale: to make it
the biggest yard sale in Mississauga.

In our December 2017 newsletter we announced
that we were planning to turn our annual event
held outside the Park Royal Bible Church into a
community-wide event designed to lure people
from around Mississauga and the Greater
Toronto Area to Park Royal.

Since making this announcement in December

we have received tremendous response from
members of the community excited to
participate. We also have received many inquiries
from businesses and other community groups
wanting to participate.

We have selected Saturday, June 16, 2018 to be
the date for the Park Royal community-wide yard
sale. The epicenter of the sale will again be the
Park Royal Bible Church however there may be
many hubs of bargain hunting activity.

There will be featured sales tables at the Park
Royal Bible Church and the pricing to participate
will remain the same. Members will be able to
rent a table for $S15 and it will be $20 for non-
members. Parking will be available across the
street at the Park Royal Plaza and along side
streets off of Truscott Drive.

Residents and businesses throughout Park Royal
are encouraged to also participate either by
renting a table or by setting up their own yard
sale on their property. If you are using your own
property or premise there is no charge to
participate. We encourage you to contact us at
yardsale@parkroyalca.org to let us know that you
will participate as we will include you in our

map/guide that will be made available to all
visitors.

All participants will be included in our map/guide
at no cost, however members of the Park Royal
Community Association will receive an enhanced
listing that will detail the types of items for sale.

This allows visitors to target those yard sales that

have the items they want to buy. If you are not
yet a member, you can become a member for
2018 for S5 on our website www.parkroyalca.org.

We also plan to organize additional activities for
the day, but do not have any details on that yet.

We are excited to build on the strength of our
annual garage sale by organizing an event Park
Royal can be proud of. Park Royal is ideally
situated with two exits off the QEW and the
Clarkson GO Station providing easy access to
those visitors wishing to join us on the day.

We encourage you to participate by hosting your
own sale on your property, joining us by renting a
table or volunteering for the day to make it great.
However you wish to participate, please contact
us at yardsale@parkroyalca.org. For the latest
details please visit
www.parkroyalca.org/giantyardsale

Watermain replacements in Park Royal continues
The Region of Peel starts new phases of project this spring concluding in fall 2019

The Region of Peel is continuing the replacement
of watermains, water services and fire hydrants
throughout Park Royal. The Region is also
installing new transmission watermains to
enhance the water supply to the South West
Mississauga water system.

Residents should continue to expect traffic
disruptions, lane closures and reduced on-street
parking while the watermain construction work
progresses. Once the work has been completed
all streets will be paved and any disturbed areas
will be restored.

Assignment A (13-1347 A) includes watermain
installation on Benedet Drive, Birch and Poplar
Crescents, Vey Road, Tredmore Drive, Harman
and Selord Courts and Playford Road. Work on
this assignment is essentially completed with the
exception of some minor deficiencies and sod
that will be laid in the spring.

Assignment B (13-1347 B) is in the industrial park
northwest of Erin Mills Parkway and the QEW.
This work will include a tunnel crossing of the
QEW and tunnelling work on Benedet Drive. The
anticipated construction timeline is from late this
spring to the fall of 2019. North Sheridan Way

will be closed and Benedet Drive will be reduced
to one lane for southbound traffic for
approximately five to six months.

Assignment C (13-1347 C) is along the multi-use
trail in Kodgadywin Park between Benedet Drive
and Southdown Road. This construction will start
in this spring and be complete by next summer,
2019. The multi-use trail will be temporarily
closed for the duration of construction.

Assignment E (17-1391S C) includes watermain
construction on Wiseman, Ludbrook, Bray,
Thetford and Hartington Courts, Nigel, Utley and
Agora Roads, and Canford Crescent. It will also
include a pressure zone boundary adjustment
which will give a pressure increase for area
residents. Construction of this project began in
September 2017 and is ongoing and is anticipated
to be completed by this spring, weather
permitting, for laying sod and road paving.

Assignment F (17-1391S A) includes watermain
construction along Southdown Road from South
Sheridan Way to Wiseman Court. Construction
recently began in January and will be complete
this fall. Lane reductions on Southdown Road will
cause some disruptions to traffic.
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Ongoing water infrastructure updates should
reduce repairs and increase water pressure.

Join the Park Royal Community Association

Membership fee: $5 per person. Enclose a cheque payable to "Park Royal Community Association" in an envelope labelled PRCA and deposit the envelope in
the mailbox at 1515 Thetford Court. Call Tamara at (905) 822-3786 if you need help obtaining your membership.

Join online.

First Name

Last Name

It's easy and the

same price.
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Street Address

Postal Code
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E-mail Address

PRCA:

pa’

Phone Number

Your $5 membership

fee can be paid by

Member Consent (Signature)

Date: Yr / Mo / Da

credit card or PayPal.

www.parkroyalca.org

Membership Director Approval

Date: Yr /Mo / Da

By completing the form and submitting the annual
membership fee:

¢ | request to become a member of the Park Royal
Community Association.

¢ | confirm that | live within the PRCA geographical
boundaries at the address declared.

e | consent to being contacted by the PRCA using
the provided information.

The PRCA confirms that it will:

e Not publish your contact information without
requesting your consent.

e Maintain the privacy of your information within
its powers to reasonably do so.

e Update your membership information when you
provide same.

e Unsubscribe you from membership, mailings or
emails upon your request.






